JLMC Minutes 12/15/2009
Approved
The JLMC met in regular session on December 15, 2009.  The meeting was called to order at 12:06 PM.

Members present were: Melanie Van Tassel, Overseer of the Public Welfare; Bob Veloski, Town Administrator; Bob Ward, Town Planner/Zoning Enforcement Officer; Cab Vinton, Library Director; Cal DiNitto, Police Department; Cassie Tourigny, Fire Department; Robb Jutton, Assessing Assistant.
I. Review of minutes
A. Minutes for 09/30/2009 JLMC meeting were reviewed and approved without amendments, motion by Veloski, second by Van Tassel, all in favor, Tourigny abstained.  It was noted that the JLMC will post notice of meetings at least 24 hours prior to any meeting.  This has been determined as a result of a RSA 91-A conference and determination that the JLMC is not a workgroup, but a public committee beholden to the posting notice rules of 91-A.
II. Old Business

A. Review of DPW facilities inspection from 9/30:
1. Will be discussed at next meeting, the DPW director was not present at this meeting.

2. Discussion regarding Department of Labor Bi-Annual Report.  Decision to present report the BoS at their 12/16/09 meeting before submission to the DoL.

3. Primex Course Material: brief discussion of distribution from department heads to employees for anyone interested in available Primex courses.
4. Discussion of presentation of minutes to department heads and Board of Selectmen.  No decisions made with regard to policy, the JLMC will meet in January to discuss procedure and ask for a joint meeting for guidance with the Selectmen.
III. New Business
A. Appoint Officers:
1. Tabled until next meeting.
B. Role of the JLMC/Procedures

1. Discussion of the role of the JLMC and its procedures.   The JLMC decided it would meet again in January with more members present to recommend procedures and ask for a joint meeting with the BoS to support the role of the JLMC.

2. Review of the Department of Labor Bi-Annual Report.  The report was completed and a vote was taken to submit the report to the Board of Selectmen prior to submission to the Department of Labor:motion by Jutton, second by Veloski all in favor.
IV. Next Meeting

A. The next meeting of the JLMC was scheduled for Wednesday January 13, 2010..

V. Adjournment

A. Motion to adjourn by Jutton second by Van Tassel, meeting adjourned at 1:25 PM
Respectfully submitted,

Robb Jutton

JLMC Chair

